
 

 The School Lunch Tray: November 1, 2023 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 1 of 6 

Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

Action Items 

• Reminder for NSLP Equipment Assistance Grant Applicants to Submit Purchase Orders 

• Participate in the 2023 Farm to School Census 

 

Need to Know 

• Local Educational Agencies Experiencing Milk Supply Shortages or Other Milk Emergencies 

• USDA Memo TA 01-2024: Crediting Traditional Indigenous Foods in Child Nutrition 

Programs  

• Join the CSDE for Table Talk Tomorrow, Thursday, November 2, 2023 

• Resource Roundup: CSDE’s Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) Webpage 

 

Good to Know 

• Extended Deadline for Nominations for Farm to School Champions: November 6, 2023  

• Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics (AND) Webinar: A School Nutrition Professional Guide to 

Agriculture Topics, November 9, 2023 

• New England Dairy Survey About Dairy in the School Meal Programs  

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk


 

 The School Lunch Tray: November 1, 2023 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 2 of 6 

Action Items 

 

Reminder for NSLP Equipment Assistance Grant Applicants to Submit Purchase Orders 

As a reminder, NSLP Equipment Assistance Grant Applicants must email their signed purchase orders 

for equipment to sean.fogarty@ct.gov before starting a request within the Connecticut eGrants 

Management System (eGMS). The CSDE will issue the official award notifications for reimbursements 

through the eGMS. To initiate this process, successful applicants must provide a signed purchase 

order for their equipment and email to sean.fogarty@ct.gov. 

 

 

Participate in the 2023 Farm to School Census 

The USDA’s Patrick Leahy Farm to School Program is conducting the fourth Farm to School Census 

(The Census). Surveys were emailed in early October. The Census is the only national survey that 

examines local food purchasing, gardens, and agricultural education in schools. USDA encourages all 

public, private, and charter schools operating the National School Lunch Program in all 50 states and 

territories, to participate and make sure #LocalCounts. Census data, including trends, economic 

impacts, and challenges, is often used to inform decisions made by local, state, and national decision 

leaders. Your participation will allow the Farm to School Program to showcase your work and grow 

the farm to school movement! Contact Monica Pacheco at monica.pacheco@ct.gov with any questions 

or if you need assistance completing the census. 

 

 
  

mailto:Sean.Fogarty@ct.gov
mailto:sean.fogarty@ct.gov
mailto:monica.pacheco@ct.gov
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Need to Know 

 

Local Educational Agencies Experiencing Milk Supply Shortages or Other Milk 

Emergencies 

The CSDE was recently notified about a shortage in milk cartons that may cause distributors to limit 

the milk that is delivered to schools. As a reminder, if there is an emergency with providing milk 

during breakfast or lunch service, local educational agencies (LEAs) must notify and receive approval 

from the CSDE’s Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs before providing a meal that does not offer milk 

as part of the reimbursable meal. Under the current regulations for the National School Lunch 

Program (NSLP) (7 CFR 210.10(d)(2)), School Breakfast Program (SBP) (220.8(d)), Summer Food 

Service Program (SFSP) (225.16(f)(6)) and Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) 

(226.20(e)(1)), state agencies may allow LEAs experiencing emergencies involving milk to serve meals 

during an emergency period with an alternate form of fluid milk or without fluid milk. 

 

Although LEAs are expected to meet the fluid milk requirements to the greatest extent possible, there 

may circumstances that prevent LEAs from offering milk as part of the reimbursable meal including 

supply chain disruptions, such as disruptions that limit milk variety or affect serving size, milk 

delivery problems, or milk quality issues. 

 

LEAs that are experiencing issues with offering milk should contact their school nutrition team 

member and copy Shannon Yearwood, Bureau Chief, Child Nutrition Programs. The email should 

include the information below. 

 

1. The reason milk cannot be served. 

2. The schools impacted. 

3. The meal service impacted (i.e., breakfast, lunch, or both). 

4. The estimated timeframe that milk will not be served. 

 

For questions, please contact your school nutrition team member. 

 

 

USDA Memo TA 01-2024: Crediting Traditional Indigenous Foods in Child Nutrition 

Programs  

Today, USDA released TA 01-2024: Crediting Traditional Indigenous Foods in Child Nutrition 

Programs. This memorandum supersedes TA 01-2015: Child Nutrition Programs and Traditional 

Foods. It includes an updated and expanded list of traditional Indigenous foods, such as beaked 

hazelnuts, steamed lambsquarters, and wild raspberries, that credit the same as similar foods 

currently included in the Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs (FBG). This memorandum 

is part of the USDA’s effort to promote serving traditional Indigenous Foods in Child Nutrition 

Programs and will also be available on the USDA’s previously released Serving Traditional Indigenous 

Foods in Child Nutrition Programs webpage. The FBG was updated in May 2023 with the addition of 

traditional Indigenous foods similar to foods already included in the FBG. 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ecfr.gov%2Fcurrent%2Ftitle-7%2Fsubtitle-B%2Fchapter-II%2Fsubchapter-A%2Fpart-210%23p-210.10(d)(2)&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C029f35ba33e64aa5d08f08dbd6443742%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638339360692959549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=18JDUXLVSRv0WMjYI7X1WiKp9HndYaTxR%2F2yuyAbYc4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ecfr.gov%2Fcurrent%2Ftitle-7%2Fsubtitle-B%2Fchapter-II%2Fsubchapter-A%2Fpart-220%2Fsection-220.8%23p-220.8(d)&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C029f35ba33e64aa5d08f08dbd6443742%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638339360692959549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gZyzLFfTFq%2FDAaTA6YbXlg0oWehSEKg9pryx7MotbaY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ecfr.gov%2Fcurrent%2Ftitle-7%2Fsubtitle-B%2Fchapter-II%2Fsubchapter-A%2Fpart-225%2Fsubpart-C%2Fsection-225.16%23p-225.16(f)(6)&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C029f35ba33e64aa5d08f08dbd6443742%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638339360692959549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jft6cWWFG4AEqZP6ZGYfA3BgoLKpkgtgGYw5kOxOk8U%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ecfr.gov%2Fcurrent%2Ftitle-7%2Fsubtitle-B%2Fchapter-II%2Fsubchapter-A%2Fpart-226%2Fsubpart-E%2Fsection-226.20%23p-226.20(e)(1)&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C029f35ba33e64aa5d08f08dbd6443742%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638339360692959549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=l%2BAZXuc4Iy9EwQcGU895IUxZ5Xb0i82oFzYLiu%2BO%2FDs%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CNstaff/countyassign.pdf
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/crediting-traditional-indigenous-foods
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/crediting-traditional-indigenous-foods
https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/food-buying-guide-for-child-nutrition-programs
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/serving-traditional-indigenous-foods
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/serving-traditional-indigenous-foods
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Join the CSDE for Table Talk Tomorrow, Thursday, November 2, 2023 

The next Table Talk will be held on Thursday, November 2, 2023, from 2:00-3:00 p.m. To submit 

questions in advance, visit https://forms.office.com/g/GWS7DCbbg0. 

 

Registration is not required. Please use the link below to join Table Talk on Microsoft Teams. 

 

Microsoft Teams meeting  

 

Join on your computer, mobile app or room device  

Click here to join the meeting  

Meeting ID: 225 336 668 44  

Passcode: muTuBy  

Download Teams | Join on the web 

 

Or call in (audio only)  

+1 860-840-2075,,327687577#   United States, Hartford  

Phone Conference ID: 327 687 577#  

Find a local number | Reset PIN  

Learn More | Meeting options  

 

 

Resource Roundup: CSDE’s Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) Webpage 

The CSDE’s Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) webpage is the go-to resource for guidance on the 

CEP. This webpage provides information and resources on the CEP requirements, including USDA 

final rules and memos, the CEP application process, required forms, implementation guidance, and 

lists of approved districts and schools. 

 

 
 

Good to Know 

 

Extended Deadline for Nominations for Farm to School Champions: November 6, 2023 

The Farm to School Champions nomination deadline is extended to November 6, 2023. Please submit 

the nomination form to recognize the hard work of your local Farm to School supporters. Nomination 

can be submitted in the four categories below. 

 

• Local Food Team (Food Service Director/Staff and Farmer) 

• Farm to School Legislator Champion 

• Farm to School Educators 

• Farm to School Community Supporters 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/g/GWS7DCbbg0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887141454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f310%2BZERdut829tF5kN%2BIZqUnjmbF8ICeQP%2BqrAwG1I%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887141454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gohVyFAHfmmd5VRh3Gp4Fnqjgsn8ziF6T3IG8nBZCtA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jf%2B2T%2Fy8BtFSkdc0es%2BfIgyb31eFBfS8aLLIYmw%2BeJM%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,327687577# 
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fd421ee46-7f6f-421b-9afc-aecbacb34cba%3Fid%3D327687577&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=THHBKSmwI5ecwC2IB2n8vgUPnNoN1zHCTKSWDsnB5rg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fusp%2Fpstnconferencing&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PHg3QhU5tlA4yEbHbZT49x8QbUzyt1eA1Y%2Fv7%2F0ybFI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FJoinTeamsMeeting&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=knAeotFeJbR9ItgcucTR9JoKW9D5NaWADac9H98ZdlI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2FmeetingOptions%2F%3ForganizerId%3Dc77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%26tenantId%3D118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%26threadId%3D19_meeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%40thread.v2%26messageId%3D0%26language%3Den-US&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cb0585aadf2f04fee7c4a08dbc36f805c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638318655887297655%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YYVgY6fWDn25m%2BabeZsKvCGWaTG%2FmBHat%2F8qgV2USgw%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Community-Eligibility-Provision
https://www.ctfarmtoschool.org/farm-to-school-champions
https://www.ctfarmtoschool.org/farm-to-school-champions
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Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics (AND) Webinar: A School Nutrition Professional 

Guide to Agriculture Topics, November 9, 2023 

The School Nutrition Services, a Dietetic Practice Group of the AND, will be hosting a free webinar on 

November 9, 2023, A School Nutrition Professional Guide to Agriculture Topics. This webinar will 

cover the dramatic change in the farming landscape and how farmers are now utilizing technology and 

innovation to continue to produce safe, nutritious, affordable, and sustainable food. There will be a 

focus on Farm-to-School and new types of agriculture systems.  

 

Date and time: Thursday, November 9, 2023, at 3:00 p.m. 

Registration: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSegUxT-

__N7pkq6Salv8DsCSbehCEvZu42RySNnvAqtmUr2_g/viewform  

 

 

New England Dairy Survey About Dairy in the School Meal Programs  

New England Dairy is working with the National Dairy Council to better understand the current 

school milk landscape. Please consider providing information on your school district’s school milk 

offerings by completing this survey by November 17, 2023. The information being collected in this 

survey is for research purposes only. Responses are confidential, Ratings or comments will not be 

directly attributed to participants. The responses from all participants will be combined and 

summarized as a group. Thank you in advance for your participation. 

 

 
 

 

 

  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSegUxT-__N7pkq6Salv8DsCSbehCEvZu42RySNnvAqtmUr2_g/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSegUxT-__N7pkq6Salv8DsCSbehCEvZu42RySNnvAqtmUr2_g/viewform
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdairymanagement.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_2fcfpf5KpVdmxDw&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7Cce31a84f05c54d17a2ba08dbd6f3c470%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638340114686542219%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UKASKN%2BNh2PcjOyL%2BoxhwyWuCEua8fNcDodL4SN7eUM%3D&reserved=0
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment 

practice, education program, or 

educational activity on the basis of race; 

color; religious creed; age; sex; 

pregnancy; sexual orientation; workplace 

hazards to reproductive systems, gender 

identity or expression; marital status; 

national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 

previously opposed discrimination or 

coercion, intellectual disability; genetic 

information; learning disability; physical 

disability (including, but not limited to, 

blindness); mental disability 

(past/present history thereof); military 

or veteran status; status as a victim of 

domestic violence; or criminal record in 

state employment, unless there is a bona 

fide occupational qualification excluding 

persons in any of the aforementioned 

protected classes. Inquiries regarding the 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s nondiscrimination policies 

should be directed to: Attorney Louis 

Todisco, Connecticut State Department 

of Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or 

by telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs,  

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/

SLT_11_01_2023.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_11_01_2023.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_11_01_2023.pdf

